
OPENING HOURS OF MUNICIPAL OFFICES 

MUNICIPALITY OF PORT-DANIEL—GASCONS 

From Monday to Friday 

8 :00 to 12 :00 – 1 :00 to 4 :00 

Phone : 418 396-5225      Fax : 418 396-5588 

GASCONS SERVICE POINT 

From Monday to Thursday 

8 :00 to 12 :00 -  1:00 to 4:00 

Closed on Friday 

Phone: 418-396-5400       Fax: 418-396-2333 

NEXT PUBLICATION  

 

If you have announcements to publish in the next newsletter, please send them 

no later than  :  OCTOBER 11,  2019  

 

Fax: 418-396-2333 (identified for the municipal bulletin)  

Email: gascons@munpdg.ca  

Mail : 494, route 132, Port-Daniel QC G0C 2N0  or 

63A,  route 132 west,  Gascons      Qc  G0C 1P0 

(Identified for municipal bulletin , clearly legible) 

CLOSURE OF MUNICIPAL OFFICES 

    MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 2— LABOR DAY 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 14  - THANKSGIVING  

August 2019 
Volume 19, No 4 



In order to provide a better service to citizens, the municipality invites you to communi-

cate to the respective municipal councillor, any problem that may arise in your districts 

(ex : removing snow for road, stray dogs, ditches unclean, street lights etc.) 

 

District #1 : Hartley Lepage 

       Téléphone : (418) 689-0848 

District #2 : Mireille Langlois 

       Téléphone : (418) 396-2745 

District #3 : Denis Langlois 

            Téléphone : (418) 752-4157 

District #4 : Marc-Aurèle Blais 

       Téléphone : (418) 680-2918 

District #5 : Marie-Ève Allain 

       Téléphone : (418) 396-5530 

District #6 : Sylvie Blais 

       Téléphone : (418) 396-2304 

Mayor :         Henri Grenier 

        Téléphone : (418) 751-3156 

REGULAR MEETING OF THE MUNICIPAL COUNCIL 

 

Monday, september 9, 2019:   

                                                           hall of the Golden Age  «Three Star»  

Tuesday, october 15, 2019: multifunctionnal room of Gascons 

 

REGULATION 

TRAILERS, CONTAINERS 

AND OTHER TYPES OF PROHIBITED BUILDINGS 

 

Please note that there is a regulation that governs the use of transport 

facilities used for other purposes. 

This regulation stipulates, among other things, that any vehicle or means 

of transport, in working order or not, such as carriage of railway, bus 

boat, truck, container, trailer or other véhicle the same nature are prohi-

bited to house-the-people or to serve as-a-main or accessory building. 

This regulation is applicable throughout the territory of the municipali-

ties of Port-Daniel-Gascons, Chandler, Grande-Rivière, Sainte-Thérèse- 

de-Gaspé and Percé.  Anyone who contravenes these provisions commits 

an offence and is liable to a fine. 

 

We rely on your good cooperation. 

 

For more information, please contact your municipality 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi2hJap287bAhVSKH0KHWbtAMEQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.istockphoto.com%2Fvector%2Fset-of-calling-mobile-business-adult-people-talking-phone-character-gm51953


 Before leaving with a trailer, please make sure that everything is secure according to 

the rules 

  

WORD FROM THE MAYOR 

Dear citizens, 

 As in the previous bulletin, I would like to inform you about the major 

municipal projects that are either being completed or in the process of be-

ing completed. 

 In the matter of drinking water supply and wastewater treatment in the 

Gascons sector, the work of preparing the plans and specifications is well 

underway and deadlines are being met. 

 In the case of the conversion of the former arena into a municipal garage 

and fire station, the work is almost complete and you will be invited to 

the official inauguration that will take place next September. 

 

 In the case of the renovation and expansion of the Multifunctional Center, we 

are currently calling for tenders and bids will be open on September 5th. 

 In the file of the residence for seniors, I inform you that the 24 housing units have been 

retained by the Quebec Housing Corporation (SHQ).  Water flow tests and soil tests have 

been carried out and we are awaiting the results.  It's a promising project. 

 In the case of l'Anse-à-la-Barbe wharf, we are finalizing the legal aspects of the return of 

infrastructure to the municipality and work will begin this fall. 

  

In the file of the renovation of the wharf at the cultural and family space, 

the opening of the bids is scheduled for August 28th.  In terms of the in-

stallation of floating docks, we are at the plan and estimate stage. 

 

  

  



We opened the municipal amusement park on Captain Fournier Road, although the work 

was not completed. These are expected to be completed in the fall and everything will be 

ready for next season.  Tennis fans seem to enjoy it and appreciate our court. 

The municipality is currently acquiring the Center Plein Air La Souche. Major renovations will 

be carried out there and we have been confirmed that we can use the money from a government 

program (return of the gas tax) for the full cost of the work. 

The municipality's digital screens have been installed. Recently, we have been marking our mu-

nicipal roads.  For those who were not marked, this was due to their narrowness that made the work 

impossible. 

   Coming soon, it will be the 2nd edition of our tournament —    

   L’open de volleyball gaspésien.  More than 65 teams are registered and partici

   pate in the event on August 23-24-25. With the sun at the rendezvous, it will  

be a sure success. 

The Rock N Ride festival was held last July and the comments are very positive. Once again, 

thank you to the organizing committee and the volunteers!  Our musical Wednesdays are al-

ways appreciated and the last show will take place on Wednesday, September 4th. 

Finally, I join the members of the Municipal Council and employees in wishing you a very nice 

end of the summer season. 

  

Henri Grenier, Mayor 

GOOD SCHOOL YEAR 

The last show    

                       with 

                                                                    VERANDA (bluegrass) 

Wednesday, september 4 



Take note that the next bingo of the Fabrique de Port-Daniel will take place on 
Thursday,  september 5 ,  2019 at the multifunctional hall of Gascons 

CLUB DES 50 ANS ET +  

« LA RENAISSANCE »  
 

Regular activities  of the club 

 

monday: from  september 16th at 7:00 pm;  sandbag game         Cost:  4$                     418-396-3326                                 

Tuesday; from septembre 17th afternoon of women          Gabrielle (Gaby) Langlois:   418-396-2926  

                                    at 7:00 pm:  petanque-atout      Cost: 3$            Raphaël  ou Nicole:   418-396-2715 

 

wednesday from september 11th        to 6:30 pm at 7:30 pm: intermdiate country dance  

Possibility of courses for beginners  to 7:30 pm at 8:30 pm 

                  Chantale Castilloux            418-751-3079 

 

thursday: from september 19th to 8:00 pm: millitary whist        Gabrielle Langlois:  418-396-2926 

 

Every Saturday:  dance with Carol & Carolle f 

rom 9:00 pm until midnight                     Cost: 6$ 

 

afternoon of amateurs: dates to be determined 

  

 

 

Welcome eveyone !   

 
A Word from Alexandre Rail,  
McInnis Cement’s Vice President-Operations 
 
Good day! 
 
 
Let me take a few moments to thank all of those who came to meet us at 
the plant last month, during the open house. With the help of twenty 
members of our team who agreed to share their experience and 
knowledge on a volunteer basis, we were able to welcome nearly 450 
visitors in one afternoon! For many of them, it was their first contact 
with our impressive facilities. The photos show the enthusiasm that was 
palpable during this beautiful day. I was also very happy to be able to 
count not only on the help of our employees but also on the presence of a 
few partners with whom we work in close collaboration, namely the em-
ployees of the Cleantech Pole and the project manager of the biomass 
study currently underway. It was a great opportunity to talk with you 
about McInnis’ environmental footprint reduction projects that these 
professionals are piloting with us. 
 
Growth and Development 
 
You may have seen news in the media about a major refinancing opera-
tion of our company, in the order of $ 500 million of private capital from 
our shareholders and banks. This is an important step that McInnis has 
taken in July, which shows the confidence of our investors in the pro-
ject. These sums will be injected throughout the company, especially at 
our terminals to increase our warehouse and truck loading capacity to 
meet our customers’ demand for our products. Here, on the plant side, 
we expect significant work this fall with the construction of two new 
cement silos to add to the existing four. At the peak of this project, 
200 construction workers will be active on site. In addition, McInnis 
must prepare for the return of the rail to the plant, which is expected 
around 2022. We must adapt our facilities to allow direct loading of rail-
cars on our site as well as develop our own rail yard. The return of the 
train to the plant will significantly reduce truck movements, most of 
which are directed to the New Richmond transloading station. We are 
preparing for much more action in the coming months! 
 
 
Regards! 
 
 



 
LOCAL CONTEST 

« BLOOM QUÉBEC » 
 

The municipality is proud to support those who take the time to embellish 

their courtyard.  The winners are: 

Sector Port-Daniel      Sector Gascons 

1st prize  100$:  Ginette Bourque        1stprize  100$:  Jean-Marc Allain 

2nd prize  75$:   Ludovic Langlois        2st prize  75$:    Monique Nadeau 

3rd prize  75$:   Françoise Langlois        3rdprize 75$: Geneviève Chedore

  

Congratulations to all those who take time to make beautiful arrangements on 

their property 

You want a receipt? 

At your request, we will send you a receipt, after receipt of all your payments. 

Just call 418-396-5225 ext 1 

GOLDEN AGE CLUB  *** THREE STAR*** 

AUGUST:    24TH    Military Whist at 8 pm 

                                                                         SEPTEMBER:  

6th: bingo at 7:30 pm   /  7th: 500  card game at 7 pm   /  28th: whist at 8 pm 

Every wednesday from 7 pm to 9 pm, we play petanque-atout      Cost: $3.00 

For more information: call 418-396-1345 

  

 ACTING FOR THE ENVIRONMENT 

 By Marie-Pier Dion, Communication and Management Officer, regional environmental Council Gas-
pésie-Îles-de-la-Madeleine 
 

  

Have you thought about the impact of your holiday on the environment? 
  

  

With the summer season well underway, you may have already taken your vacation or you'll be tak-

ing it soon.  So, the CREGÎM offers you different actions to act more responsibly this summer.  

Choosing your suncreen 
 It is very important to choose our sunscreen to enjoy our holidays responsibly. Did you 
know that after only 20 minutes of swimming, 25% of the components of sunscreen end up 
in the water? So paying close attention to the ingredient list is paramount knowing that 
these chemicals have devastating effects on aquatic living environments. For our health as 

for that of our planet, let's make good choices! 
  
Consuming local 
Did you know that some of the foods we eat travel thousands of kilome-
tres to our plate? Eating locally is a great way to limit greenhouse gas 
emissions from transporting our food. So during your vacation, take the 
opportunity to discover the public markets of the places you visit. 
  
  

  
Compensating for emissions 
Planting trees is not the magic bullet to fight against climate change, but certainly a step in 
the right direction. Some trips are inevitable or it would cost you too much to give it up. 
Carbon offsetting is a good last resort to; for example, offset the greenhouse gases emitted 
during your tour of Gaspe Peninsula or your flight to an exotic destination. 
  

 

  

 Www.facebook,com/cregim1 


